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February 11, 2025 
 
Office of Regional Director – Central Region 
401, 4920-51 Street 
Red Deer, AB T4N 6K8 
 
File: 1560-COVR-WWP 
 
 
Dear Mr. Richardson 
 
The Council for the County of Vermilion River appreciates the opportunity to respond 
following your letter dated January 28, 2025 regarding the Alberta Municipal 
Water/Wastewater Partnership ACE Phase 7 Regional Water Transmission.  
 
Regarding the payment of interest on the $5,000,000.00 grant payment the County of 
Vermilion River would be pleased to provide the interest in question once the ACE 
Water Corporation provides all the grant documentation since 2018 which is in the 
possession of ACE.  
 
We would request all of the grant information which has not been provided to the 
County of Vermilion River since 2018 be forwarded and furthermore that the County of 
Vermilion River be absolved of any responsibilities acted upon by ACE Water 
Corporation from 2018 to present. 
 
 
We look forward to receiving the documents and that there will be a favorable 
outcome to both parties involved.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Marty Baker 
Reeve – County of Vermilion River 
 
 
  


